Drug Coalition
Addressing Challenges
through Communication
and Collaboration

By Sfacy Hrinko

Help is available for in-
dividuals and families seek-
ing assistance with addic-
tion and related issues here
in Noble County. That was
the positive takeaway from
the most recent gathering of

~Noble -County ' community
leaders and service provid-
ers who met to look for an-
swers to the growing prob-
lem of opiate addiction.

From prevention and
awareness programs in the
schools to parent education
available through the Noble
County Health Department
and GMN Head Start and
counseling services pro-

* vided by Allwell and Noble
Behavioral Health, there are
opportunities to get the help
needed for families and indi-
viduals who are dealing with
addiction or who are hoping
to prevent addiction.
The challenge comes in
communicating the avail-
ability of those services to
the people most in need of
the services and informa-
tion. Noble Local Superin-
tendent Dan Leffingwell led
members of the community

in identifying those resourc-

es for counseling and treat-
ment and for education and
prevention programs in the
local area.

Those attending were
divided into six smaller

groups for breakout discus-
sions based on their area of
expertise or service: law,
education, medical, counsel-
ing, social service and busi-
ness/media/clergy with each
group sharing their findings.
The majority agreed that
sharing information of pro-
grams, training opportuni-
ties and resources between
service providers, and then
to the public, is one of the
first steps necessary to al-
leviate the growing drug
problem.

Tim Buchanan, warden of
Noble Correctional Institu-
tion; emphasized the need
for a focus on open commu-
nication and collaboration
between county agencies
and community groups rath-
er than a focus on funding,

In addition to determin-
ing the need for more effec-
tive communication of area
resources, other challenges
discussed by the group in-
cluded a need for clear and
streamlined protocols for re-
ferrals, a change of attitudes
toward addiction and up-to-
date training for business
and service professionals.

While certainly not an ex-

“haustive list of the commu-

nity issues surrounding the
drug problem, working on
these few will be the coali-
tion’s concentration for the
near future. The coalition
will reconvene in February.




